
"Keeping the spirit of the Gospel means 

that Catholic institutions are to bear 

witness in love to the full truth about the 

human person by providing social, chari-

table, and educational services in a man-

ner that fully reflects the God-given dig-

nity of the human person." - Archbishop 

William E. Lori, Chairman, Ad Hoc 

Committee 

for Religious 

Liberty, on the 

"Freedom to 

Bear Wit-

ness". .  

 

The Fortnight 

for Freedom: 

Freedom to 

Bear Wit-

ness will take 

place from 

June 21 to July 

4, 2015, a time 

when our liturgical calendar celebrates a 

series of great martyrs who remained 

faithful in the face of persecution by 

political power—St. Thomas More and 

St. John Fisher, St. John the Baptist, SS. 

Peter and Paul, and the First Martyrs of 

the Church of Rome. The theme of this 

year's Fortnight will focus on the 

"freedom to bear witness" to the truth 

of the Gospel. 

For materials and more information on 

the Fortnight and related issues can be 

found online at 

www.fortnight4freedom.org and 

www.usccb.org/issues-and-action/

religious-liberty/ 

. 

 Fortnight for 

Freedom 2015  

to be Observed June 

D I O C E S E  O F  C O V I N G T O N  
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U P C O M I N G  

D A T E S  &  

E V E N T S :  

June 7- Cross the Bridge for 

Life, NEW LOCATION, see 

pg. 2 

June 16-Regional Pro-Life 

Mass, St. John the Evangelist, 

Carrollton, KY  7:00pm 

September 9-Parish Coordi-

nators Evening of Reflection, 

6:30pm-9:00pm Howard Hall, 

1125 Madison Ave,  Coving-

ton, KY (in the Curia building 

across from the Cathedral) 

October 13-Diocesan Pro-Life 

Mass, Cathedral, 7:00pm 

 

Life Issues Forum: Establishing 

The Culture Of Life 

By  Anne McGuire 

 In the midst of the many attacks on human life 

these days, we are called to help establish a 

“culture of life” that has at its heart the under-

standing that each of us is deeply loved by God, 

created to be with him, and offered redemp-

tion through Christ’s death and Resurrection. 

We can vote in a way consistent with respect 

for life, take part in Respect Life Month obser-

vances each October, and participate in events 

like the March for Life each January. But is 

there anything else we can do?  

  Continued pg. 5 
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P R O - L I F E  N E W S  

10th Anniversary Celebration! 

Note the New Location: Festival Grounds along 

the river, behind Newport on the Levee! 

Festivities begin at 1:00pm, Walk at 2:00pm 

Join us for more fun after the Walk. 



Bulletin Board    
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Agenda for the Day: 

1:30-Festivities begin 

 Face Painting, Balloon Artists 

2:00-Music 

 The Cincinnati Gospel Life 

Ensemble   

 Lee Ressler Band 

3:00-Welcome 

3:15-Little Sisters of the Poor Ring 

the World Peace Bell, Walk begins 

3:45-JTM Picnic 

 

This event is FREE and open to the 

public. 

 

 

NeighborWorks Realizing the American 
Dream Homebuyer Education Class- One 
Day Class from 9am to 5pm Can Help!  

Saturday, June 6 
 Saturday, July 11 
 Saturday, August 1 
 Saturday, September 12 
 
 Learn how to buy a home! Certified hous-
ing counselors will walk you through the 
process, answer questions, and give you the 
information you need to realize the dream 
of homeownership. Registration required, 
but class is free! Class meets from 9am to 
5pm. Lunch is provided.  

Catholic Charities Group Education and Support To register for any program contact Client Care at 
859.581.8974 Monday–Friday 9am–5pm.  Visit www.CovingtonCharities.org  for a complete listing. 

Family Wellness Classes -A lively, interactive curriculum that teaches parents 
the skills they need to raise their children successfully and builds on existing 
strengths. Each session teaches skills that can be used right away. This program 
is offered through Stronger Together, a partnership of the Northern Kentucky 
Community Action Commission and the Women’s Crisis Center. No charge. Par-
enting classes are ongoing starting every four weeks. Contact Client Care for the 
next available class  

Substance Abuse Treatment Services -Are you concerned about your teen’s 
drug or alcohol use? Do you feel that you are fighting a losing battle? Catholic 
Charities provides counseling services for teenagers. We can assess for drug or 
alcohol problems, make recommendations, and work with your teen to make 
positive changes. We work with parents and teenagers who are struggling with 
the same issues that you are currently facing; you are not alone.  



8th Grade Essay Winners 

1st Place 

Annie Gronotte 

St. Pius X 

2nd Place 

Mackenzie Kingerski 

Blessed Sacrament  

3rd Place 

Maria Tobergte  

Immaculate Heart of Mary 

 

The topic for 2014-2015 was:  

Each of us is a Masterpiece of God’s Creation.  

“Even the weakest and most vulnerable, the sick, 

the old, the unborn and the poor, are masterpieces 

of God’s Creation, made in his own image, destined 

to live forever, and deserving of the utmost rever-

ence and respect.”  Pope Francis’ Day for Life 

Greeting.  How can we show reverence and respect 

for human life from conception to natural death? 

 

Certificate of Achievement Winners 

Katie Schuh, Blessed Sacrament  

Georgia Laird, Blessed Sacrament  

Nyah Hollman, Immaculate Heart of Mary 

Morgan Weltzer, Immaculate Heart of Mary 

Jacey Blust, Mary, Queen of Heaven 

Ben Hail, St. Agnes 

Alex Clark, St. Cecilia 

Libby Bihl, St. Henry 

Emma Nienaber, St. Henry 

Sam Adams, St. Joseph School, Cold Spring 

Mariah Frommeyer, St. Joseph School, Cold Spring 

Carenna Bhola, St. Joseph School, Cold Spring 

Rachael Lukey, St. Joseph, Crescent Springs 

Jacob Shriver, St. Joseph, Crescent Springs 

Tony Bilott, St. Joseph, Crescent Springs 

Delaney Lewis, St. Joseph, Crescent Springs 

Alexa Beetem, St. Paul 

Joe Curtsinger, Sts. Peter & Paul 

 

Congratulations to all the students who participated 

in the Essay Contest. 

The Franciscan Daughters of Mary and friends 

of the Rose Garden Home Mission  

Invite you to the  

Fourth Annual 

Partners in Hope 
For the Poor Dinner 

Thursday, June 11, 2105 

6:00pm Social Hour 

7:00pm Dinner 

Receptions 

1379 Donaldson Road, Erlanger 

For reservations contact 

friendsrghm@gmail.com 

Or 859-491-7673 



Continued from Pg. 1 

Establishing a culture involves more than occa-

sional prayers, practices, or participation in 

events and cannot be reduced to isolated ac-

tions or private beliefs. Our understanding of 

each person as created in the image and like-

ness of God must inform our day-to-day lives. 

Building up a culture of life requires sacrificial, 

life-affirming acts every day.  

First and foremost, we can turn to God in pray-

er. We may be tempted to brush past this, 

thinking, “I know I can pray, but what can I do 

to effect change?” But as St. John Paul II wrote 

in his encyclical on building the culture of life, 

“Jesus himself has shown us by his own example 

that prayer and fasting are the first and most 

effective weapons against the forces of evil (cf. 

Mt 4:1-11)” (Evangelium Vitae, no. 100). The 

U.S. Catholic bishops invite us to pray for the 

protection of life throughout the year.  

 

For example, we are invited to annually partici-

pate in “9 Days for Life,” a special time of pray-

er during the days surrounding the anniversary 

of Roe v. Wade in January. Throughout the 

year, a monthly devotional email is also sent to 

those who have subscribed to receive the nove-

na (www.9daysforlife.com). Additionally, we can 

join thousands in the bishops’ Call to Prayer for 

Life, Marriage and Religious Liberty prayer cam-

paign. Visit www.usccb.org/pray to watch the 

promo video at the bottom of the page and sign 

up for a weekly prayer intention by email or 

text message. 

 

Second, we can become informed about what is 

happening on life issues at the national and local 

levels and respond accordingly. On the national 

level, the U.S. bishops’ Secretariat of Pro-Life 

Activities publishes a monthly e-newsletter with 

news on pro-life issues, people, events, re-

sources, prayers, and ongoing efforts to build 

respect for human life. Consider subscribing 

pro-life resources from the USCCB at-

www.usccb.org/prolifesubscriptions. 

 

Third, we can follow the words of Pope Saint 

John Paul II: “[T]he Gospel of life is to be cele-

brated above all in daily living, which should be 

filled with self-giving love for others.  

…there is an everyday heroism, made up of 

gestures of sharing, big or small, which build 

up an authentic culture of life” (EV, no. 86). 

This can mean saying a little prayer for a 

homeless man receiving care from an EMT 

on the side of the road. It can mean re-

sponding with compassion and gentleness to 

loved ones facing an unexpected pregnancy 

or struggling to support a sick or dying 

loved one. It can even mean simply giving up 

a cup of coffee and donating that money to 

a food bank.  

 

We are each called to help establish a cul-

ture of life in our own unique way; we only 

need to discover how. With God’s help, our 

eyes can be opened to the countless ways in 

which we can build this culture in our daily 

lives.  

 

Anne McGuire is Assistant Director of Edu-

cation and Outreach for the USCCB Secre-

tariat of Pro-Life Activities. To learn more 

about the bishops’ pro-life activities, please 

visit to www.usccb.org/prolife. 

 

Join the Bishops’ Call to Prayer for Life, 

Marriage & Religious Liberty!

www.usccb.org/pray  

 

What are some things you can do to 

encourage a Culture of Life here in 

our diocese?  

 Volunteer at a food pantry or collect 

donations of items that the pantry may 

need, such as peanut butter, paper 

products, baby items. 

 Work at a soup kitchen such as Parish 

Kitchen in Covington  or Mary Rose 

Mission in Florence.  

 Attend Regional Pro-Life Masses as 

well as the Diocese Pro-Life Mass in 

October. 

 Send cards or notes to people in your 

parish who may be home bound or in a 

nursing home. 

 Volunteer at Catholic Charities, Care-

Net Pregnancy Center, Rose Garden 

Home Mission or New Hope Center. 

 Offer a helping hand to an elderly 

neighbor with yard work, shopping or 

just a visit. 

 Donate gently used coats and cloth-

ing to a shelter. 

 Get your family involved.  Teach your 

children the meaning of service and 

the joy of giving. 

 

 

 

 

Choose Life plates are now 

available at all county clerk 

offices in Kentucky. Go ahead, 

get one for your car and drive 

with the CHOOSE LIFE encour-

agement all over town! You’ll be 

making a stand for life and for 

compassionate life-serving in-

tervention because pregnancy 

care centers receive 100% of 

the money that you donate 

above the actual cost of your 

license plate!  



 

 

Regional Pro-Life Mass-Please join us at St. 

John the Evangelist in Carrollton, Ky.  Mass is at 

7:00pm Please join the Carrollton Community in 

this  wonderful celebration of LIFE! 

 

Evening of Reflection-Mark your calendar for 

Wednesday, September 9 for our annual Evening 

of Reflection for Parish Pro-Life Coordinators 

and their committees.  This event will be held 

from 6:30-9:00 at Bishop Howard Memorial Audi-

torium, 1125 Madison Pike, Covington. More 

information to come. 

 

What’s going on in your Pro-Life communi-

ty?  Send an email  to the Pro-Life Office,  

ppiccola@covdio.org 

 

Visit our new website: 

www.covdio.org/pro-life  

 

 

Phone:  859-392-1500 

Fax:       859-392-1589 

 

 

Pro-Life Advisory Board Members 

 

Theresa Bamberger          Rita Cahill 

Mary Beth Escamilla          Emily Henry 

Paul Meisenhelder             Carla Molina 

Maureen Osterhaus           Alan Pickett 

Deacon Phil Racine     Tara Rapp                          

 Dennis Soard  Bridget Stegeman             

Diane Tuemler  Diane Wilson 

Fr. Raymond Enzweiler 

 

Diocese of Covington 

1125 Madison Ave. 

Covington, KY  41011-3115 

Parish Coordinator’s Corner 

Faye Roch, Director, Pro-Life Office 

froch@covdio.org 

Peggy Piccola, Administrative Assistant  

ppiccola@covdio.org 

www.prolife.covingtondiocese.org 

Like us on facebook, www.facebook.com/TheManyFacesofProlife  

Healing Mass for Women: St. Anthony, Taylor Mill will host a Healing Mass for 

Women on  June 24 and July 22 at 7:00pm.   All who wish to find peace, com-

fort and healing are encouraged to attend.  Confessions are available after 

Mass.   

mailto:ppiccola@covdio.org
http://www.covdio.org/pro-life

